[bookmark: _Hlk513727455]MARION TREE BOARD 
December 12, 2018
Thomas Park Safe Room


[bookmark: _GoBack]ROLL CALL:	Marilyn Tormey, Scott Hansen, Rodney Bluml, Tom Ryan

ABSENT:  	Mark Sanderson, Mollie Lorenz, Sunshine McDonald

STAFF:  	Mike Cimprich, Pat Carlson

GUESTS:  	None

Minutes
Motion by Bluml and seconded by Hansen to approve the November 14, 2018, minutes.  All in favor, motion carried.  

Financial Report
The financial report was received and filed.  The activity for the month involved Memorial Trees.  Cimprich advised the final report paperwork has been submitted to the IA DNR for the Trees for Kids grant payment.

Public Input
None

Trees Forever Our Woodland Legacy Symposium Review
Members discussed the event held last week hosted by Trees Forever.  Some of the highlights of the program included greenspace healing and benefits, and Des Moines Forester David Yahn provided an overview of forestry activities.  There was also a panel discussion about the Emerald Ash Borer and how different communities are managing the infestation.  Overall, the consensus was the symposium had great speakers and the various information/work sessions were beneficial to the attendees.

Collins Aerospace Green Communities Grant
Cimprich shared Collins Aerospace has not posted any information on their website for the 2019 Green Communities grant at this time, however, the information will be available in January and he will apply for the grant then.  The city was awarded $1,000 from the grant application in 2018.

Fall Street Tree Planting Locations
Board members received the list of locations in their packet of materials.  The trees were planted in late September and early October this year.  Citizens were contacted by mail to advise of the plans to plant trees, however, some home owners chose not to have trees planted.  The question was raised as to how a citizen could refuse a tree when the right of way is city property.  Cimprich explained through past experience if a tree is not wanted and is planted anyway, chances are the tree will not have a good outcome.  Cimprich advised the addresses not wanting trees at this time will be kept on file and an attempt may be made in a few years as home ownership could change.  

Other Action or Discussion Items
Tormey said she had been asked about the lack of trees on South 22nd Street.  The area south of Grand Avenue was a planting project previously.  Cimprich will assess the need for trees in other areas along South 22nd Street.

Bluml asked about the status of the three trees removed on 13th Street by the Water Department.  Cimprich advised they still have not been replanted and he will check on their condition in the spring.  

Hansen asked about the status of the trees on Boyson Road.   Kyle Skogman is aware of the condition of the trees and would like to give the trees more time to grow.  Cimprich said there are 30 trees along the road and of those trees, there are 10 in bad condition.

Hansen asked if a tree in the cemetery had been removed.  Cimprich advised it had not been done and he is working on the logistics of getting it removed.  It was suggested that more Oak Trees be planted in Oak Shade Cemetery as many of the older trees will need to be removed and more trees should be planted in open areas.

As of January, there will be two openings on the Tree Board.  An application has been received from Kate Pine to be appointed to the board.  Ms. Pine will be invited to the January 2019 meeting.  Tormey advised a neighbor has expressed interest in joining the Tree Board and will be in the process of completing his application.

Cimprich reminded members the election of officers will be held at the January meeting.   Ryan volunteered to be appointed to the Secretary position.

Board Members were reminded of the Holiday Potluck to be held on Wednesday, December 19th.

Ryan asked if there were more projects being planned at Faulkes Woods.  Cimprich shared he is working with the Iowa Natural Heritage Foundation (INHF) for a volunteer work day in February.  He walked the woods with Carol Teator of the foundation and the trail appears to be in good shape.  There is some erosion on property to the south and Carol will be contacting the homeowners to see if they could work with them to remedy the situation by possibly adding a buffer strip.  Planning for a burn off of Tama Street SE where the barberries have been removed is in the planning stages for early spring.

Staff Report
The department continues with ash removals.  Breeden is keeping up with stump grinding and will be removing some Maple and Ash trees.  

The Tree City USA application is almost complete.  This will be the 26th year for the Tree City USA designation and the 24th year for the Growth Award.  

The Iowa Arborists Association is sponsoring a program at the Cedar Rapids Public Library on Friday, January 4, 2019, from 9 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. which will cover current nursery standards and tree production.  Cimprich will forward the information on to board members for the event.  

Adjournment
Moved by Bluml and seconded by Ryan to adjourn the meeting.  All in favor, motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 7:50 a.m.

Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held Wednesday, January 9, 2019, 7:00 a.m. at the Thomas Park Safe Room.



						___________________________________
						Rodney Bluml, Secretary
